## President's Report

## November 1, 2021

10/12 Attended DDA Meeting. Discussion was held with regards to leasing the DDA lot at Hawley & Second Street to the Lincoln Outdoor Center.

10/14 ARPA Webinar (9:30 AM - Noon) Good session.

10/16 ARA Site for Animal Swap and Flea Market.

10/19 signed & sent documents to TACOM for the tank.

10/26 MI Department of Treasury 14<sup>th</sup> Webinar updating on State Budget, MSHDA and ARPA. The Council needs to have a Strategic Planning Session for the use of the ARPA \$'s. The US Senate is crafting Senate Bill 3011 which will provide additional information as to how the Village may be able to use the \$, which would provide more leeway to the Village. All ARPA dollars must be obligated by 12/31/2024.

10/26 Referred Dawn Ross of Lost Lake Woods Club to the Alcona Twp. Assessor.

10/28 Teams meeting with regards to the MSHDA (Neighborhood Improvement Grant) grant.

10/30 Trick or Trunk / Chili Cook-off, sold slats for Flights. Brought in \$200.00

## **Zoning:**

10/12 Spoke with Jason with regards to his recent visit with Mr. Werth, owner of the old "Our Place" restaurant.

## Road Report

10/12 Submitted half of the MDOT/ADARS report for FY ending 3/31/2021.

10/13 Region 9 Task Force "Call for Projects" meeting @ Alcona Road Commission.

10/13 Spoke with Nico Tucker after Alcona Road Commission Meeting. He indicated that I had only completed ½ of the report, so he asked me to send him a request to have him do the report on behalf of the Village. I have sent him an email requesting that he complete the Village IRT report for MDOT, for period ending 3/31/2021 and forward. I have also provided him the documents he will need. He indicated that he complies the report for other municipalities in the NEMCOG Region, as MDOT has given him permission to do so.

10/21 Spoke with Becky at Huron Engr.. She will send me an accounting of the Barlow Rd. Project, copy of the proposal letter and a revised Inv# 454. The revised invoice will show not only the staff member's name, but also the tasks preformed. Please note, this may not be the last invoice from Huron Engr or the State of MI. The reconciliation process between the fed's and the state is beginning; and there are negotiations in process.

10/28 received e-mail from Nico Tucker, he received the information I sent him to complete the IRT Report for MDOT. If he has any questions, he will contact me.

Respectfully submitted, Sheila